Park Advisory Commission

Meeting Minutes
July 25, 2018 ● 5:30 p.m.

Meeting Room A
Members Present:  Sue Arnold, Ken Kwantes, Larry Thomas, Andrew Meggitt
Absent: Susan Wrasmann 

Others Present:  Parks Director Floyd Jernigan, citizen Tom Sager, members of the Kaleidoscope Future City alumni Murry Park team 
Absent: 
1. Call to Order

· Mr. Thomas called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m.

2. Approval of Minutes

· A motion was made by Ken Kwantes to approve the previous minutes.  Sue Arnold seconded and the motion carried unanimously.

3. Review of Financials

· Parks Director Floyd Jernigan presented the Park financials for April 2018 through June 2018. A motion was made by Andrew Meggitt to approve the financials. Ken Kwantes seconded and the motion carried unanimously.
4. Old Business 
· Buehler Park water lines are completed.  Next improvements are going to be signage, electrical work for the pavilion, and a new permanent bathroom, all of which are included in the city’s master plan which was ratified by City Council. Those improvements are expected in the coming fiscal year. The bathrooms are expected to be much like the ones at Green Acres.  Director Jernigan said those bathrooms at Green Acres are moving forward, with the work being started next week for preliminary surface prep. The water and sewer lines have been checked and are ready. Parks staff are working with RMU on the electrical connection. Jernigan said staff will need to be on hand for delivery, which is expected between mid to late August.
· At Green Acres Park, city staff also put up a Pickle ball net and set up the court lines on the old tennis court. Mr. Jernigan sent a press release to the papers and has contacted various pickle ball associations to get the court listed. He thanked Rob Barth for providing the paint for the lines. He said the city wanted to see the level of play before moving forward on any additional work. 

· Ridgeview Park, which is being moved due to the Hwy 72 extension project, is subject to progress on the road.  Jernigan said Public Works Director Steve Hargis expected that it will be sometime later in the fall before the crews get far enough on the road to where the city could move ahead with the plans for the park’s relocation and amenities. Jernigan said he had had talked with Kelly Beets, the city’s insurance rep, who will inspect the dinosaur from the former park. Public Works Director Steve Hargis’ crew was able to remove the popular structure without any damage but the city is required to have it inspected prior to putting it back up. Additionally, it and any other play structures, all have to be placed in an ADA compliant safety surface. The area’s residents had requested an additional play structure and the city is considering adding slides to the swing set from the former park location.

· Parks staff put down 175 tons of ball field surface product consisting of a clay and sand mix in the Ber Juan Park complex. Staff is also considering adding an additional manufactured sand mix on top of that.  We need the help of some rain to help compact the surface Jernigan said. Staff has been watering but it’s been so dry that that’s not been enough. Jernigan said the fields need this addition on a regular basis with Parks Board member Ken Kwantes agreeing, noting that an annual application would be best.
· Lighting replacements at ball fields is underway. Staff has replaced a number of the lights, but the parks department does not have a truck that will go high enough or the expertise to complete the additional maintenance. Jernigan said the city had contacted Musco Lighting, who had put the original lighting system in at all the complex ballfields. Musco estimated it would be approximately $5,800.00 to do the replacement of the lights and the attendant structures. Jernigan noted that City Administrator John Butz signed a purchase order last week to have the work completed. This is expected to be complete before the upcoming national tournament later in August.  


· The city is working with the county to do a chip and seal of the complex parking lots. The county received its new truck chassis and distributor that will do the work. This is expected to be completed by mid-August, also before the national tournament.

· A new stone sign is going up at Veterans Memorial Park. Planned completion is within the next two weeks.
· Planning and Zoning and City Council approved the new Parkland ordinance with no changes from what was presented to the Parks Board for their approval at the previous meeting.

5.
New Business

· Ken Kwantes discussed the Bicycle Pedestrian Committee’s request for more cross walk signs at the end of the walking/bike trails by the streets. Member Andrew Meggitt noted he had already seen the benefits of traffic slowing when approaching. Mr. Kwantes also discussed/reviewed the preliminary plans for extending the walking/bike trails from Green Acres to Lions Club Drive. Two options were presented to that committee, Kwantes said, with the Bicycle Pedestrian Committee going with the Steve Hargis plan that would utilize much of the existing paved surface in the area and connect to Rolla Street. Kwantes noted that funds for the project would be through the public works budget. Completion of this segment of the Acorn Trail would move the trail that much closer to being able to connect to the Deible Trail loop. A motion was made by Andrew Meggitt to move forward on the project.  Sue Arnold seconded and the motion carried unanimously.
· Mr. Jernigan discussed the preliminary budget for FY 2018-19. Included in the budget for next year are the final two scoreboards for the Ber Juan ballfield complex, two replacement mowers, replacement of three of the existing batting cages, extension of the concession stand building roof for an enlarged shaded seating area, park signage, a new playground for Coventry Park, the work at Buehler Park, some of which may be paid for if a Land Water Conservation Fund grant is approved, and the work at Ridgeview and fencing at Buehler, both of which are expected to be funded by the Transportation Development District (due to the impact on both parks by the Hwy 72 extension). Jernigan noted the budget is subject to change and will be reviewed by the City Council at a work study session and then with a public hearing and two formal readings. 
· The Kaleidoscope Future City alumni students made a presentation on their project for Murry Park. The plans designed by students Erich Baur, Seth Burton and Jeremiah Jeffers, who originally came together through the Future City competition, where students create plans for city development and improvement in response to specific challenges and themes. While they don’t compete in Future City anymore, Baur, Burton and Jeffers formed their own program alumni group. Having lived next to Murry Park, Baur said he saw the space as the perfect project to use for the competition. Baur explained the team hopes to have the project completed next year, with each team member focusing on a different aspect of the development, while simultaneously completing their individual responsibilities as part of their Eagle Scout requirements. Director Jernigan noted the students have been working on the project for more than a year. The students met at the park with Jernigan, Hargis, Parks Superintendent Stan Busch and RMU Executive Director Rodney Bourne to look at possible challenges due to existing utility lines and the topography of the park. Each student presented his portion of the plan to the Parks Board. Baur’s includes a basketball court, new trees and cement border with a gazebo. Seth’s project would add a swing set and shrubs. Jeremiah’s project would refinish the basketball court, and replace the existing backboard and net, as well as adding new landscaping and a bench. The students then showed a slide of their projected costs, totaling $2,746 (not including the play structure and surface or concrete work). In response to a question from the board, they said they are hoping to get funding from donations, adding that fundraising was part of their Eagle Scout requirements for this proposal. Director Jernigan said the City would do the concrete work, and would solicit bids for the playground equipment and required ADA safety surface.  The students closed with their hoped for timing, with the project being done in phases for the end of summer, fall and May of next year. The board gave its unanimous approval for the project.
6.Citizen Comments

· Tom Sager asked about locating a drinking fountain at Buehler Park. He thanked parks staff for being careful in moving trees. He also commented on the improved appearance of Ber Juan Lake and asked what product was being used to eliminate the algae (Navigate herbicide, granular algaecide, and glyphosate).
7.
Adjournment
Sabrina McAfee, Accounting Specialist, prepared the minutes.  
